NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Nuthurst Parish Council 

Held on Wednesday 5th January 2005

 at St Andrews School Nuthurst,

commencing at 8.00 p.m.

Present :
Mrs V.M. Court (Vice-Chairman) 
Mrs T.E.J. Fry



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs A. Gaffney



Mr B. Parkes



Mrs J. McClean

                        Mr D.W. Toye                                    Ms M.H. Rose

Also in attendance 3 members of the public and Mr Paul Dollner (Citizens Advice Bureau).

1/1/05 Apologies for absence were received from Mr D.V.L. England, 


Mr R.H. Walter, Mr R.R. Webber and Mr J.S. Cox (District Councillor).

2/1/05 Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest from the

members of the Parish Council.

3/1/05 Mr Paul Dollner – New Bureau Manager, Horsham and District Citizens

 Advice Bureau addressed the Meeting. 

Mr Dollner began by explaining the role of the Citizens Advice Bureau within

Horsham District and detailed their services such as advice on Housing, 

Welfare Benefits, the Legal System and Money Matters.  He stressed their commitment to the home visiting service and added that training was available for new volunteers who were always welcome.  Mr Dollner went on to detail the Carer Support services and the comprehensive Welfare Benefits service which they provided.  He explained that the Citizens Advice Bureau was core funded by Horsham District Council and West Sussex County Council and also received grants from the Lottery and the Legal Services Commission.

Mr Dollner left leaflets with the Clerk detailing the Citizens Advice services.

The Vice-Chairman thanked Mr Dollner for attending the meeting.
4/1/05 Approval of Minutes - The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 

1st December 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed by the

Vice-Chairman.  
5/1/05 Road Repairs at Rock Bridge.

Arising on minute 4/12/04 – There was still no change. The road at Rock Bridge on the Copsale Road was still awaiting repair.  As in previous months the Clerk would continue to chase for these repairs to be carried out.

6/1/05 New Notice Board in Mannings Heath Village.
Arising on minute 5/12/04 –Anthony and Anthony would put up the new notice board when the weather allowed.

7/1/05 The Display of Byelaws on Mannings Heath Village Green.

Arising on minute 6/12/04 - The Sign Shop had promised that the new sign would be ready mid-January.

8/1/05 November Public Forum.

Arising on minute 7/12/04 – Following a suggestion which had been made by two residents of Monks Gate that another 40 mph repeater sign was needed in the Nuthurst Road, the Clerk, Mrs Gaffney and Mr Webber were to meet to discuss the site of a repeater sign to be painted on the road surface.

RESOLVED This be added to the outstanding items list.

9/1/05 Highway Matters.

 Arising on minute 8/12/04 - The broken fingerpost in Broadwater Lane at

 the junction with Polecat Lane had now been repaired.

The pothole on the left hand side of the Nuthurst Road (when leaving Nuthurst

 for Monks Gate) by a field gate had also been repaired.

10/1/05 Definitive Map Modification Orders – Sedgwick Park – 

Notification of Public Inquiry – Tuesday 8th February 2005.

Arising on minute 9/12/04 – Mrs Court hoped to attend but would not speak – the Parish Councils’ previous submission of no objections to the Bridleways would stand.

11/1/05 Provision of Additional Car Parking Spaces in Nuthurst.


Arising on minute 15/12/04 – The Clerk had not yet heard from Horsham District Council or West Sussex County Council Highways re their views on the possible provision of extra car parking in Nuthurst.
12/1/05 Correspondence– the Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. West Sussex County Council

(a)       A24 Route Safety Strategy.



(b)
Stakeholder Consultation - Local Transport Plan 2006-2016


(c)
Map Modification Order Footpath 1806.


(d)
(By Email) Tree Warden Meeting on 5th February 2005.

ii.
Sussex Associations of Local Councils.
(a)
County Circular December 2004.



(b)
New Councillors Course 28th -30th January 2005.

                        (c)     
Advanced Councillors Course 18th-20th February 2005.

iii.       Sussex Police. 
Community Speed Watch.

iv.         Action in Rural Sussex.

Children and Young People’s Survey 2005.



v.
Sustrans – Routes for People.

Downslink – Guildford to the Sea – Final Report.


vi.
St. Andrew’s School.


Telephone Request (20th December) from Mrs Holland for an


additional Street Light to be provided immediately adjacent to


the School Gate in Harriots Close. 

It was noted that the property name quoted in the Map Modification Order for Footpath 1806 was incorrect it should read Sherlocks Cottage.

RESOLVED Mrs Court would review the West Sussex County Council Local

                       Transport Plan 2006-2016. 

Parish Councillors should pass all requests for information directly to the Clerk and not acknowledge them themselves, as under the new

                       Freedom of Information Act such requests had to be dealt with in

                       20 days.

                       The Sussex Police Community Speed Watch be added to the agenda for

                       the Annual Parish Meeting.

                       The Sustrans Downslink Report would be reviewed by Mr England.

                       St. Andrew’s Schools’ request for a new Street Light in Harriots Close

                       would be added to the agenda for the next Parish Council Meeting –

                       Mr Parkes would research the exact location at which the school wished

                       the new light to be placed.

13/1/05 District and County Councillors Reports.


Mr Cox (District Councillor) advised the Clerk after the meeting that the

Local Development Framework and the Waste Plan had both been discussed at the last District Council Meeting.  Both were out to consultation but neither had any effect on Nuthurst Parish.
14/1/05 PUBLIC FORUM


A resident of Mannings Heath asked if the Tree Warden would report back to

the Parish Council after the 5th February meeting arranged by West Sussex County Council.  The Clerk explained that this was an information day for Tree Wardens and as such the Tree Warden would not be asked to report back.  


The resident also stated that he felt that current situation where a Parish

Councillor had to leave the room, if he or she had declared an interest in a particular item was ridiculous, as this meant that the Councillor concerned was less informed than a member of the public who had attended the meeting.  As he wished to complain about this matter and the Vice-Chairman stated that he should write to the Monitoring Officer at Horsham District Council – 

Mr Ian Davison.  

15/1/05 Planning Matters

i.
Consideration was given to the following new applications:-

DC/04/2789
Replacement of Double Garage.  Removal of Part of Existing Building and Replacement with Two Storey Extension to Dwelling.


Tudor Cottage, Nuthurst Road, Maplehurst.

DC/04/2791
Listed Building Consent for the Above.

DC/04/2792
Non-Obscured Glass in North Elevation of the Building.


The Holly Barn, Church Road, Mannings Heath.

RESOLVED To raise no objections to the above planning applications.

ii. Decisions of the Development Control Committee (North).

APPROVED



DC/04/1293
Certificate of Lawfulness for Non-Compliance of






Agricultural Occupancy Condition 8 on N/41/68.






Jamesland Farm, Copsale Road, Copsale.



DC/04/2254
Single Storey Extension to Form Single Garage.






The Holly Barn, Church Road, Mannings Heath.



DC/04/2264
Single Storey Rear Extension.






Old Smithy, Pound Lane, Mannings Heath.



DC/04/2266
Single Storey Rear Extension (Listed Building Consent)






Old Smithy, Pound Lane, Mannings Heath.



DC/04/2286
Two Storey Rear Extension, Tile Hanging 






and Detached Garage.






Old Police House, Brighton Road, Mannings Heath.


iii. The minutes of the Planning Committee held on 15th December 2004 were

                approved as a correct record with the following amendment:-



26/12/04 DC/04/1924 4 Detached 4 Bedroom Houses – 7 The Birches, 

                                     Mannings Heath.



 Where the minutes stated “set minimum distances between

 dwellings” this should read “set distances from the northern

 boundary”.

iv. Notice of Planning Appeal – DC/04/1809 Single Storey Extension 

with Room Over, Dormer Windows and Vehicular Access – 

5 Gaggle Wood, Mannings Heath

16/1/05 Local Association and Other Bodies – Reports


 School Governors’ Report.

 Mr Parkes reported that the new school extension had been completed and

 had been in use from 4th January.

17/1/05 Finance

   Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £

Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEEBoard plc Street lighting maintenance

  55.22       9.66       64.88


SEEBoard plc Street lighting energy


  44.50       2.23       46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)


Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
        20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




 336.27
      336.27


Accounts paid between meetings


British Telecom

 


  39.45       6.90       46.35


PC World – New Computer


          1084.07   188.91
1272.98

Accounts paid at this meeting

Society of Local Council Clerks – Subscription  
   82.00
        82.00

Copsale Village Hall                                                     10.00                    10.00

Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




   30.13                         

  Postage



     2.52



 Stationery



   23.74      4.16



 Internet Access


   14.99
         75.54       

 1743.69  211.86  1955.55

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.

18/1/05 Highway Matters. 

Mr Toye explained that leaves blocking a drain that had now been cleared had caused the recent floods in the road by the Bridge House Public House in Copsale.  This situation would need to be monitored.

The tyres that had been dumped in Nuthurst just before Christmas had been reported to Horsham District Council and would be removed shortly.

The directional sign pointing to Nuthurst and Maplehurst at the junction of the Nuthurst Road and the A281 Brighton Road was broken.

Horsham District Council had swept the leaves from outside St. Andrew’s School and in Harriots Close during the Christmas holiday and done a very good job.

RESOLVED The Clerk to thank Horsham District Council Waste Management for

 the excellent leaf sweeping.

The Clerk to report the broken sign to West Sussex Highways.

19/1/05   Mannings Heath Village Green Committee.



The minutes of the Mannings Heath Village Green Committee held on

 9th December 2004 were agreed as a correct record. 

20/1/05  Parish Council Christmas Social.

RESOLVED To give a vote of thanks to the Chairman, Mr England for arranging 


such an enjoyable evening.

21/1/05 Parish Council Computer.


 The Clerk informed the meeting that following the purchase of the new 


 Computer, she had tried to return the computer which had been loaned to the

Parish Council by Horsham District Council.  The District Council had confirmed by telephone that they did not want the computer and the meeting agreed that the Clerk should dispose of the District Council computer.

 22/1/05 Lower Beeding Parish Council Meetings.

As a representative from Lower Beeding Parish Council frequently attended the Nuthurst Parish Council meetings the Clerk asked if any Parish Councillor would be able to attend the Lower Beeding Meetings.  These were held 

bi-monthly in January, March May, July, September and November at 

7.30 p.m. on the 4th Tuesday of the month, at Lower Beeding Village Hall.


Mrs Gaffney agreed to attend starting in March.

23/1/05 Trees Opposite St. Andrew’s School.

Mr Parkes reported that the trees that had previously been leaning across the road had now been cut down.

The meeting closed at 9 p.m.
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